
 
Prayer requests 
Do not be anxious about anything, but in everything by prayer and supplication 

with thanksgiving let your requests be made known to God. And the peace of 

God, which surpasses all understanding, will guard your hearts and your minds 

in Christ Jesus Philippians 4:6-7  
 

Please add these requests to your daily prayer intentions: Corbin Lee,  

Lewis Drane, Teresa Biggs, Marie-Bernice Downey,  Jacquie Bockrath, 

Ali Barton, Jennifer Bradshaw, Joy Bowman, Bill Barbour, Bob 

Humkey, Porky Ashbrook, Ted Tomczak, Carolyn Carr, Hazel 

Konorosky, Carolyn Eanes, Stuart Ward, Tia Goren, Bette Johnson, 

Marilyn Maietta, Finney Edelen, Bill Seuffert, Randall Dodson, Amir 

Hekmatis, Max Lawson, Linda Plaster Lawson, Mert Ruddy, Pam 

Lukow, Nancy Hubble, Lisa M. Dickerson, Gabriela Paredes 
 

 (To add or remove prayer requests, please call the church 

office)  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

A Brief History of the Rosary(Written by Dan Rudden)   

In later years, the Irish monks traveled throughout Europe and 

brought this form of devotion with them.  In some areas, both 

clergy and lay people began to recite the "Angelic Salutation" (the 

first part of what we now know as the "Hail Mary") as part of this 

devotion.  The popularity of this prayer led to the adoption of 50 

Angelic Salutations being said for each piece of wood or knot on the 

prayer string.  
 

During the 13th century, Medieval theologians began to interpret 

the 150 psalms as veiled mysteries about the life, death, and 

resurrection of Jesus Christ.  They began to write a series of 

Psalters, or praises, in honor of Jesus for each interpretation of the 

psalms.  In addition, 150 Psalters honoring Mary were also 

composed.  In order to fit the existing prayer string, these Psalters 

were divided into groups of 50 and were referred to as 

"Rosariums".  Although "rosarium" refers to roses and rose gardens, 

it was used to signify a collection of prayers which could be 

compared to a bouquet of roses. 
 

 As we see today, the rose is a very popular symbol associated with 

our Blessed Mother Mary and it is a sign that she often uses as she 

did in the story of Our Lady of Guadalupe. (tbc) 

 

   

  

 
 

 

  

 

   

 

 

 

 

   

 

 
 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE AND READINGS  
Oct.  18   29th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
Rosary, 9:45 AM 
MASS IN ENGLISH 10:15 AM- Joe & Ruth Stillwell 
Bible Study 11:30 AM 
MASS IN SPANISH, 11:45 AM 
 

Monday Oct. 19 
Rom 4: 20-25; Lk 1: 69-75; Lk 12: 13-21 
 

Tuesday Oct. 20 
Rom 5: 12, 15b, 17-19-21; Ps 40: 7-10, 17; Lk 12: 35-38 

Line dancing 6pm beginner/7pm intermediate 
 

Wednesday  Oct.21 
Rom 6: 12-18; Ps 124: 1-8; Lk 12: 39-48 

Confessions  5:30 -7:00 
Rel. Education classes 5:30  
 

Thursday Oct 22 
Rom 6: 19-23; Ps 1: 1-4, 6; Lk 12: 49-53 

NO MASS  
Book Club 2:00 
Bible Study 7:00 
 

Friday Oct 23 
Rom 7: 18-25;Ps 119: 66, 68, 76, 77, 93, 94; Lk 12: 54-59 

MASS 12:10 
 

Saturday Oct 24 
Rom 8: 1-11; Ps 24: 1-6; Lk 13: 1-9 

Rosary at the Grotto 9:00 AM 
 

Sunday Oct. 25– 30th Sun. in Ordinary Time  
Rosary, 9:45 AM  
MASS IN ENGLISH 10:15 – Fred Downey 
Bible Study 11:30 AM 
MASS IN SPANISH, 11:45 AM  
 

First Reading Jeremiah 31:7-9 
The Lord declares himself to be the Father of Israel. 
 

Responsorial Psalm Psalm 126:1-2,2-3,4-5,6 
A song of praise to God who does great things 
 

Second Reading Hebrews 5:1-6 
Christ was made high priest by God. 
 

Gospel Reading Mark 10:46-52 
Jesus restores sight to the blind man, Bartimaeus 
 

If you would like a Mass offered for a loved one, please 
call the church office or fill out a Mass intention envelope 
and place it in the offertory basket. Make checks payable 
to Fr. Nicholas Mammi.  Specific dates may not be 
available. Please include a contact number to arrange an 
alternate date if necessary. 
  

Liturgical Ministers WEEKEND OF Oct 25 

Altar Servers: Joe Kernan, Christopher Doan 

Eucharistic Ministers: Vince Puccio [W*]; Mei Purdy[W];  

Jim Reaghard [W]; Geoff Schofield [W]; Bill Seuffert [B] 

Lectors: Larry Wilburn [1st], Lilian East [2nd]  Maureen 

Aaron [Int] 

Ushers: Bob Humkey, Jimmy McGarry, Dennis Miller, 

Tony Rinaldi 

[if a substitute is needed, contact the leader of your 

ministry or Serena Pridgen] 

 

 

 

http://www.erosary.com/rosary/miracles/our-lady-guadalupe.htm


Good News Jail and Prison Ministry  

Door Prizes Music Testimonies 

It’s that time again! The annual banquet for the benefit of the 

Jail and Prison Ministry will take place Sat. Oct. 24 at 5:30 PM. 

First Baptist Church 23 Starling Ave. Tickets are $10. Donations 

are welcome if you can’t attend. Barbara Kurtz has tickets and 

can answer any questions. 647-1906.    
 

Fr. Nicholas will be out of town attending the Diocese of Richmond 

Annual Priests' Convocation from October 19 - 22.  There will be 

no weekday Mass Thursday October 22.  However, Friday 

Mass will be celebrated as normal on October 23.  In an 

emergency occurs that requires a priest, please call Fr. Nicholas 

on his cell phone number listed in the bulletin and on our 

website.  Kindly pray for our Bishop and all the priests who will 

attend this convocation. 
 

Trunk or Treat!  Start gathering decorating ideas for 

your car and candy for the kids, and join the fun on 

Halloween night! Help provide a safe, fun alternative to 

trick or treating for our children! 

 

The Virginia Catholic Conference  has created 

a Voters’ Guide for upcoming General Assembly 

elections to help voters identify contested races 

and engage their candidates on issues important to Catholics. The 

election is Nov. 3. The guide can be found on the Conference 

website at www.vacatholic.org.  

Gardeners of all ages and abilities are asked to 

join the landscape flower bed ministry.  Lois and 

Drew Christensen will be happy to share their knowledge with 

anyone that is interested in helping with this ministry as they care 

for the trees, shrubs and flowers of the parish.  Please call 276-

638-3207 or e-mail us at AChristensen07@comcast.net  if you’re 

interested in helping. 

Collection counters Volunteers will be trained and will only 

need to count once a month for about 3 hours. Call the church 

office if you are able to offer your time and talent to the church.  

Altar Servers are needed  for the 10:15 Mass. Any parishioner 

who has received 1st Communion is eligible to participate in this 

important ministry. Call Bill Seuffert at 632-2317 for more 

information  

Race Day Volunteers The Pregnancy Care Center is in need of 

help running the merchandise booth at the Sprint Cup race the 

weekend of Oct. 30. All family members 16 and over can volunteer 

time and talent to support the PCC in this fundraiser. See Bob 

Humkey or go to our website for more information.  

 

 

 

 

Reminders 
 

Sick, homebound, hospitalized? If you, or someone you 

know, would like to receive the Sacraments, please call the 

office.  Outside of office hours, please call Barbara Kurtz (276) 

647-1906 or Blaise Plageman (276) 632-1591. 
 

Events/handouts/ fundraiser policy 
Any group or individual holding an event on St. Joseph property 

must fill out an appropriate form, and have it signed by Fr. 

Nicholas in advance. If you would like the event advertised in 

the oral announcements, a written copy must be submitted to 

the church office by Wed at 4 pm. Please plan your activities in 

advance so that we can properly plan for its success. Forms are 

available in the office or by email 
 

New Webpage: same name, different look! The new 

website has information, news, pictures, videos, the bulletin 
and more. New content is being added so keep checking!  Go to 
www.stjoechurch.net and click around! Also join our Facebook 
page – St. Joseph Catholic Church – Martinsville 
 

Grace Network  has asked St. Joseph to provide beef stew 

and oatmeal for the Oct. – Dec. time period. The collection 
basket is located uner the long table in the commons. 
 
 

MUSIC NOTES:  ʌCheck out the Music Ministry page on our 

new parish website to listen to audio samples of all the songs 
we are singing at upcoming liturgies. Our next choir rehearsal is 
Tuesday, Oct. 6 at 7:00pm in our sanctuary. All are 
welcome! Please contact Al Broholm after mass, or email 
albroholm@gmail.com for information on joining the choir 
 

Outdoor Stations of the Cross:  Enjoy the fall colors as you 

walk with Jesus using our new outdoor stations. They are 

located in the woods to the left of the parking lot. 
 

Confession times  have been lightly altered. Fr. Nicholas will 

begin hearing confessions at 5:30 pm and will end promptly at 

7pm on Wed. evenings. 
 

Kroger Gift Cards  Help our parish raise money by going to: 

www.kroger.com/communityrewards to create an account. 

Name St. Joseph #82116 as your charity and use your card for 

additional savings and fuel points. Our percentage is based on 

the amount spent. Remember to renew your card every year! 

Weekly collections:    

Budget Amt.:    $3,846.15 

Collection:     $3,540.51 

Deficit:                 $   305.64 

http://www.vacatholic.org/
mailto:AChristensen07@comcast.net
http://www.stjoechurch.net/
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